
 

Eurozone 
Industry sees best production trend for a year

 Eurozone industrial production falls in January, 

but up +0.7% in latest three months 

 Outlook brightens amid upbeat survey evidence 

in early-2015 

 Investors continue to favour euro area 

Despite a setback in January, the trend in euro area 

industrial production is picking up. This upturn adds to 

the growing stream of better economic data for the 

region, and is likely to lead to further upward revisions 

to euro area growth in 2015. Investor sentiment also 

continues to move from the US to the eurozone in the 

light of growth prospects and central bank policy 

divergences.   

Underlying production trend on the up 

Industrial production in the euro area fell 0.1% in 

January, a disappointing reading compared to 

economists’ average expectations of a 0.2% rise. But 

looking through the volatile monthly data reveals that 

the underlying trend is showing signs of picking up 

momentum. 

In the latest three months, production rose 0.7% 

compared to the previous three months, which is the 

best performance seen for a year, according to official 

data from Eurostat. Note also that an initially-estimated 

fall in production in December has now been revised to 

show an increase. 

This stronger production trend corresponds with the 

recent upturn as shown by survey data. Markit’s 

manufacturing PMI for the region has signalled a 

welcome revival in the pace of expansion so far this 

year compared to the weakness seen in the second 

half of last year. 

The survey evidence highlights how companies have 

become more upbeat about the business outlook, 

linked in part to the ECB’s bond-buying programme 

and the weakening of the euro, which has slumped to 

a 12-year low in recent sessions. The weaker euro not 

only boosts the region’s manufacturers by making 

exports cheaper in foreign markets, but also makes 

imported goods more expensive, meaning domestic 

buyers will tend to favour homemade goods. 

 

The production data therefore add to the flow of 

increasingly positive data for the euro area, and will no 

doubt prompt further upward revisions to growth 

prospects for the region. The ECB has already 

upgraded its forecasts for eurozone GDP to rise 1.5% 

in 2015 followed by 1.9% in 2016.  

Improved investor sentiment 

Investors have also been seeking greater exposure to 

the region in the light of the improved prospects, 

especially when the growing likelihood of the US Fed 

hiking interest rate paints a darker picture of future 

corporate earnings potential in the United States. 

Markit’s data on exchange-traded funds show sharply 

rising inflows into euro area and Japanese exposed 

investments, front-running looser central bank policy, 

with US-exposed equity funds suffering steep outflows. 

Overseas investors have pulled over $650m out of US 

equity products over the past six weeks, with US-

exposed equity ETFs showing their first monthly 

outflow in over a year-and-a-half in February, led by an 

exodus by European investors. 
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